
CONCERNING TEACHER’S DAY, 2017.

“No gifts policy” reminder.

Dear parents,
On September 10th, 2016 we celebrate teachers day and wish to thank our amazing teachers, not just at Bayside campus, but every teacher from around the world for their tremendous effort and care in helping children to realize their full potential. 

Being a teacher, can be hard work but is always very rewarding. To see children transform and grow, to watch them make friends and discover the magical world, is a reward in itself. Do you ever remember how amazing a raindrop, a snowflake, a butterfly and a puppy was as a child? How amazing it still is!

This constant feeling of discovery and appreciation of nature drives children and teachers alike, as a team.
Sometimes, as parents ourselves, we want to thank teachers for their work and what better time to do this than on teachers day? Honestly, from many years of experience I have seen how something good to begin with can become counterproductive, to a point where parents worry if not giving teachers anything on teachers day will mean less care for their child. Many teachers even begin measuring "being a good teacher" by the amount of gifts they get, which always leaves some excellent teachers, assistants or caregivers who didn't receive any, feeling a little put off by the whole "teachers day culture".

From the school's side we adopted a "no gifts on teachers day (any day really)" policy a few years back, all teachers sign it and agree with it upon employment at Newton kindergartens. In the policy, it states that teachers must return gifts, which carry a financial value (no gift cards, no neckties, no scarves, no dinner vouchers etc.),

Showing appreciation and love to our teachers is encouraged, but as something you would do on a normal day of the week. In the form of writing a card, making a drawing/artwork with your child or simply writing a thank you note in the communication book.

We appreciate your teamwork and hope you understand our "no gifts policy" and look forward to an amazing year with you, the teachers and all of our children.
Sincerely,

Newton International Kindergarten Bayside Campus
September 7, 2017

新纽顿幼儿园致家长的倡议书

亲爱的家长们：    

  新纽顿集团幼儿园，历来倡导建立“幼儿园、教师、家长、孩子”四者之间的信任关系。为了避免在真正确立信任关系之前，我们或会犯的一些错误，于是新纽顿有着这样一条规章制度：严禁教师以任何方式索要或接受家长赠送的礼品礼金、有价证券和支付凭证等财物，严禁教师参加由家长安排的任何宴请。 

    有家长想在教师节感谢一下老师，表达自己的感激之情。更有家长不放心自己的孩子，于是打算过节要送给老师点东西，希望老师对待自己的孩子更好一些。但是对幼儿园教师而言，家长任何形式的馈赠和谢意，确实让人难以界分是老师爱心付出的感谢，还是一种不信任老师人格的表现。

    我们新纽顿幼儿园的教职员工，凡收到礼品，必须原物奉还给家长，如无法返礼品，需等值折现返还家长，或回赠同等价值的礼品给家长。一旦未能正确处理的，将被取消本学期评优评先及考评晋级和处以礼品同等价格现金处罚。

    您的馈赠将给老师带来极大的不安！   

    亲爱的爸爸妈妈，在新纽顿，无论哪一个小朋友，老师们都会真心呵护，公平对待，让每位新纽顿宝贝在这里感受爱、感受快乐、感受成长，请相信我们，因为这是我们新纽顿每个老师的使命！

  其实，家长为了对老师的辛勤工作表示感激，我们是可以理解的，但幼儿园希望家长能换一种方式表示感谢，家长最好的节日礼物就是对教师的尊敬和爱戴，是对教师工作的支持和配合。 

  在教师节来临之际，如果您及您的家人愿意以不给老师送礼（包括鲜花）的形式，来表明对新纽顿老师和幼儿园的信任，请您在下面签字，明天幼儿入园时交给班级教师。

  再次感谢您对幼儿园工作的支持！同时欢迎家长朋友们监督和举报！

  响应人（孩子姓名）：                      家长：       
新纽顿玲珑湾幼儿园

2017年9月7日
                    


